
From: David Olson   
Sent: Monday, June 21, 2021 1:54 PM 
To: Distrib- City Clerk <City.Clerk@cityofsanrafael.org> 
Subject: Fwd: Baypoint Lagoons District Protest - June 17, 2021 
 
 
 
  
Please add this written protest to tonight’s meeting.  
 
The Baypoint Lagoons Assessment District was formed in 1990 to provide funding for the 3 Year Phase I 
of the Water Management Plan. The fact that funding for Phase I was for 3 Years and not permanent is 
supported by the selected documents that I have attached. Attachments 1 through 5 were provided to 
me by the City of San Rafael. Attachment 6/7 was provided by the developer to each of the first 87 
homeowners through early 1995.  
 
Attachment 1.) This attachment is page 5 of the formation report, considered the contract between the 
City of San Rafael and the developer who owned all of the lots. It clearly shows the scope, the estimated 
costs, and the three years shown as First Year, Second Year, and Third Year 
 
Attachment 2.) This is the City’s recognition that they had the consent of the owner/developer, and the 
formation of the assessment district.  
 
Attachment 3.) This is the consent of the owner/developer in accordance with Phase I of the Water 
Management Plan.  
 
Attachment 4.) This is the implementation Section 6.1 Funding of the Water Management Plan. It states 
“if at the end of the 3 year Phase I monitoring program, the City,………”  This clearly states that Phase I is 
for three years.  
 
Attachment 5.) This pamphlet also indicates Phase I was to be from 1990 through 1992, or three years. 
The start of Phase I was delayed by one year.  
 
Based on the above printed proof the Baypoint Lagoons Assessment District actually expired in 1993 and 
therefore I am asking the City Council to not adopt the resolutions.  
 
For those City Council members who are new within the last year, it is up to you to not adopt the 
resolutions as they are not in compliance with the Landscaping and Lighting Act of 1972, either in 
duration or scope. 
 
You may or may not be aware that Bill Guerin, Director of Public Works, and the City’s legal department, 
have claimed that the assessment district was permanent, they have yet to provide any written proof to 
their claim. They have only claimed that in some meeting somewhere their intent was for it to be 
permanent, or could have been, or should have been.  
 
Attachments 1, 4, and 6/7 clearly show that the approved Baypoint Lagoons Assessment District had a 3 
Year duration.  
 



 
Thank You, 
 
David Olson  

 
San Rafael, CA 94901 

 
















